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TO: Maryland Lottery and Gaming Control Commission 

 John Martin, Director, MLGCA 

FROM: Holly K. Citko, Principal Counsel 

DATE: August 18, 2025 

SUBJECT: Summary of recent and upcoming tasks 
 

Our Unit of the Office of the Attorney General is assigned to provide legal advice and counsel to the Maryland 

Lottery and Gaming Control Agency (Agency), Agency Staff, and the Maryland Lottery and Gaming Control 

Commission (Commission).   

 

The legal advice and counsel that our AAGs provide is generally considered confidential and legally privileged, so 

we cannot provide specific details about our work in this publicly available Memorandum. However, we strive to 

provide updates on special projects or notable issues for which our Unit has recently provided, or anticipates 

providing, legal support: 

• Received a favorable opinion from the Maryland District Court in the KalshieEX v. John Martin, et al. case 

on the Motion for Preliminary Injunction and Temporary Restraining. Kalshi has appealed the decision to 

the 4th Circuit.  The District Court proceedings will be stayed pending the appeal. Contact AAG Erik 

Delfosse at erik.delfosse@maryland.gov if you have any questions regarding this litigation. 

• The Circuit Court for Anne Arundel County dismissed a former video lottery employee’s petition for 

judicial review of his license revocation  

• Assist Staff with proposed regulatory changes  

• Support the Agency’s procurement processes, including contract matters Staff presents to the Commission 

• Assist Staff with licensing-related matters in all of the Agency’s regulated gaming activities. 

• Assist Staff as needed with the Agency’s efforts to address unauthorized gaming activity in the State 

 

Our Unit’s AAGs are available to discuss your legal issues and concerns. Please feel free to contact me at 

holly.citko@maryland.gov, or 410-230-8942.     
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